
Testimony to oppose HB 3063 

 

To Whom It May Concern; 

I’m writing this letter to express my opposition of bill HB 3063.  When I think about our future, it 

is scary to me that our rights to make personal decisions about our health and children’s health is being 

threatened. Our country was founded on freedom and we are slowly being stripped of that right. 

Instead of trying to force people to conform, time and energy should be spent on more research 

regarding the safety or lack thereof for vaccines. Not to mention, the financial gain of those involved 

with this agenda.  It’s not about the health and well-being of our youth, but more so the profit being 

made.  The vaccine schedule is and has been significantly increasing with the projections of even more 

being added in the near future.  Do we really think the human body is deficient in the toxins coming out 

of those needles? For starters, being injected is not how the human body builds immunity and if you 

read the ingredients in a vaccine, would you feed yourself or your kids that? I would hope not.  So why 

are we okay with injecting it into the bloodstream?? The blood-brain barrier does not close until the age 

of seven, meaning there is a huge increased risk of heavy metals passing up into the brain (mercury, 

aluminum, etc) this then leads to developmental issues. Also, formaldehyde is in almost all the vaccines, 

this is a known CARCINOGEN. In my opinion this is doing more harm to our kids who have a developing 

nervous system than good. 

The government has no place in making decisions regarding our individual health or those of our 

children. I strongly oppose this bill and hope you will do the same. 

Please see the enclosed article, “Early Downward Trends in Neurodevelopmental Disorders Following 

Removal of Thimerosal-Containing Vaccines” as well as the CDC’s list of ingredients. 

Sincerely, 

Jessica Hudson 

 

  


